
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 2 – Tuesday 12th February, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 1 Week 3 

Planning Ahead…   
 
 Monday 4th February         - Kindergarten finish @ 2.30 for 1st 4 weeks. 
 Tuesday 19th February         - P&C AGM 7.30pm 3-6 Staff Room 
 Wednesday 20th February         - Meet The Teacher Evening 
 Thursday 21st February          - Year 4 Excursion Elizabeth Farm & Hambledon Cottage 
 Monday 25th – 27th February        - Year 6 Camp. 
             
         

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
www.turramurra-public.com.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Yesterday we welcomed our 20 Chinese 
student visitors and their teachers to the 
school. The children appear a little shy for now 
but our students are making them feel very 
welcome. The weather today comes as a 
shock to them as they have left Winter to our 
Summer so our air- conditioned rooms have 
been a relief to them.I will be taking them to 
Bobbin Head on Thursday as a special day out 
to see our National Park. 

“Meet the Teacher Evening” is next week. 
Wednesday evening Year K-2 from 5:30-6pm 
Specialist Teachers in the Library from 6:15-
7pm and Year 3-6 from 7-30pm. Meet the 
teachers in their classrooms and the specialist 
teachers in the Library. These sessions are for 
you to meet the teacher find out what programs 
will be running in your classrooms and we ask 
that 1-2 parents volunteer to be the Class 
Parent for the year. This person is the liaison 
between the teacher and the class and 
gathering of emails and contact numbers can 
be given to the parent/s for this purpose. If you 
don’t wish to have your details shared that is 
absolutely fine. Each term on Friday morning 
(around 9:15am after drop off) in the same 
week as the P&C Meeting we have a short 
Class Parent Meeting to discuss roles and 
school events that affect you as parents in the 
school. This is generally in Week 4. 

All our programs are well underway and 
the children are working really well. Thank you 
for supporting our school and our smooth 
transition into the new year. Kindergarten have 
really settled into a routine and enjoyed their 
first ‘Playmates’ session yesterday. Year 6 love 
assisting and did a great job organising games 
and bringing children into different groups to 
play.  

 

I received a new resource in the mail today 
from the Federal Government raising 
awareness to resources that the government 
has produced regarding eSafety. This is 
designed for parent and school use. Please 
look at www.esafety.gov.au to look at this very 
comprehensive suite of resources. You can 
also visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au 

Invoices for 2019 will be sent home in the 
next few weeks. As always please do not 
hesitate to see me if you are experiencing 
financial hardship and we can make other 
arrangements. Some programs we do offer at 
the school such as Band, Dance and Choral 
are a high cost to the school and we do prefer 
these to be paid as they are additional to our 
set programs. Fee reminders for outstanding 
2018 amounts owing for these programs will be 
sent shortly. 

 

Have a great week, 

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 

 

Our Visiting Chinese teachers presenting a 
gift to the school. 

 

http://www.esafety.gov.au/
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From The Office: 

Please note that Staff car parks are NOT 
drop off areas for your children, you need to 
park on the street.   

IT IS NOT SAFE TO DROP OFF YOUR 
CHILD IN THE SCHOOL CARPARK! 

If you are using the car parks after school 
hours please note that the speed limit is 
8KMPH. 

 

 

Message from the Deputy Principal 

Desperately seeking volunteers to support 
the Parent Run Reading Program. If you can 
spare a couple of hours a week to support 
students with reading please email Mrs Warren 
at shelley.warren@det.nsw.edu.au. Training 
and ongoing support is provided to all our 
volunteers. We appreciate the support our 
parents give to the literacy programs we offer 
at Turramurra Public School. Your support is 
invaluable. 

GOT IT – Emotion Coaching 

The first of the Got It sessions will be 
taking place on Wednesday night, 13th 
February. Please RSVP to the school if you 
would like to attend at Turramurra-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au by Wednesday 

morning. 

Playmates 

Congratulations to our enthusiastic group 
of Year 6 students who have volunteered to 
participate in the Playmates Program with the 
Kindergarten children.  The Playmates program 
was designed to assist Kindergarten with the 
development of their social skills and also to 
provide them with invaluable interaction with 
the Year 6 students.  The program also 
enables our Kindergarten students’ 
opportunities to engage with children from the 
other Kindergarten classes. Our Year 6 
students with the support of the Kindergarten 
teachers will run the program on a Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Over the next few weeks I will be reminding 
all of our PBL expectations. It will also be an 
introduction to any new families to TPS. 

Positive Behaviour for Learning is an 
evidence-based whole school process to 
improve learning outcomes for all students.PBL 
is also a process that supports school 
leadership teams to create positive learning 
environments that enable student learning and 
wellbeing.Successful implementation of PBL is 
underpinned by the support and commitment of 
the whole school community.  

This is a summary from the PBL website    
http://www.pbl.schools.nsw.edu.au  

You would have all seen the many posters 
and signs around our school promoting our 
school expectations. In each of the classrooms 
teachers have negotiated classroom 
expectations with the students. 

Our school expectations RESPECT, 
RESPONSIBILITY and PERSONAL BEST 
were agreed upon by the PBL Team. The staff 
engaged in training and in the creating of 
lessons to teach and model these expectations 
to our students.  

mailto:shelley.warren@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.pbl.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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The lessons were created to be 
appropriate for each year group and are 
retaught throughout the year. This week I have 
included our Playground Expectations for you 
to be familiar with.  When students do not 
follow these expectations they are issued with 
a Pink Slip. The data we collect from these 
Pink Slips helps the staff determine which 
expectation/s need to be retaught. Students 
are continuously rewarded with POWLs for 
following the expectations, which are put 
towards achieving Bronze Awards and 
ultimately a School Medal.   

 

Turramurra Public School 

Playground Expectations 

 

Expectation PLAYGROUND 

Responsibility 

* Wear a hat  

* Play appropriate games in 
the right areas  

* Throw your rubbish in the 
bin  

*Care for your belongings 

 

RESPECT 

* Ask to join in games  

* Follow the rules of the 
game  

* Wear your uniform with 
pride 

 

Personal Best 

* Make sensible choices 
about what and where to 
play  

* Solve problems whenever 
possible 

 

Thank you for ensuring that your children 
have their belongings clearly labelled. It would 
help if you were to also discuss the 
expectations with your child. 

 

Jacqui Gordon 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sport News: 

An amended swimming carnival results 
sheet is published elsewhere in the newsletter 
today. Thank you to those who spotted errors 
and let me know! I believe the Zone swimming 
list is now ready and will be displayed outside 
4M classroom this week. Thank you to Rachel 
Wilson for volunteering to be the Team 
Manager this year. Zone competitors will be the 
first 3 in age Freestyle and the first 2 in form 
strokes. The relay teams will be made of the 
fastest in the age groups. Our Zone Swimming 
Convener has asked us to include a disclaimer 
regarding publishing names so once we’ve 
received this, we will prepare and send the 
Zone Permission Notes home. The Zone 
Carnival is on Friday 8th March at PLC and you 
will need to organise transport for your child to 
the venue. Please use this time to start 
planning ahead.  

Summer PSSA begins this Friday. League 
Tag will always play at Foxglove Oval. Mr 
Dejager and I are running the PSSA Zone 
League Tag competition this year and as such, 
need to be at the field early so we will depart 
school as close to 9.05am as we can. If your 
child is running late or going to be absent that 
day, please email us 
(Katrina.mcguire2@det.nsw.edu.au and 
reg.dejager@det.nsw.edu.au ) or call the office. 
Softball/T-ball and Cricket will be at Berowra 
this week (Warrina St and Berowra Oval). The 
rest of the draw is at the end of the Newsletter 
along with the amended swimming results. 
Please note there’s no PSSA on Friday 8th 
March due to swimming carnival. 

Summer PSSA teams have all brought 
home their permission notes and code of 
conduct. The permission MUST be back before 
or we can’t take your child with us on the bus. 
Please read this code of conduct carefully with 
your child. When they represent our school, we 
expect them to be correctly attired in PLAIN 
black shorts with no logos – Adidas, Nike etc. 
They will also need footy socks – available 
from our uniform shop. School work is also a 
priority and must be up to date. 

Unfortunately, many of our students who’ve 
been selected to play in a summer PSSA team 
this year still have an outstanding payment 
from 2018 for PSSA. There is over $2500 
owing overall. If you believe you have 
overlooked your 2018 PSSA payment, the 
office has asked that you please contact them 
as a matter of urgency to clear this before your 

mailto:Katrina.mcguire2@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:reg.dejager@det.nsw.edu.au
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child plays this year. We thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 

Elsewhere in the newsletter please find an 
AFL Auskick poster inviting students to engage 
in an afterschool clinic. The Auskick team will 
be visiting all classes K-6 next week for a demo 
lesson to raise awareness of AFL. 

Finally, Stage 3, please be on the look out 
for the Zone Trials expression of interest letter. 
Many trials are coming this term so the sooner 
we hear from you about the sports you excel in, 
the better. 

 

Enjoy the week, 

 

Katrina McGuire and Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 

 

 

 

Music News 

There’s so much happening this year!!  We 
are very excited to again have been successful 
in auditioning for the Primary Proms Festival at 
Sydney Town Hall, the Festival of Children’s 
Music at Chatswood Concourse, the ArtsAlive 
Primary Choral Festival at Sydney Town Hall, 
the Festival of Instrumental Music at the Opera 
House and the Festival of Choral Music at the 
Opera House!  How exciting! 

Turra3, Turra4, Turra5 and Turra6  

To begin preparations for the year ahead, 
all students in years 3-6 had the opportunity 
last week to sign up for all our choirs.  It’s not 
too late to sign up – Turra3, Turra4, Turra5 and 
Turra6 do not require an audition to get in – 
just visit Miss Strahle at lunchtime to put your 
name down. 

TurraSingers 

Thank you to the students who have 
already auditioned for TurraSingers this year.  
Auditions will continue next Monday 18th 
February at lunchtime.  If you child in year 5 or 
6 would like to be part of TurraSingers for the 
year, please visit Miss Strahle.  Rehearsals will 
begin NEXT FRIDAY (22nd Feb) at 8:00am in 
the music room. 

Recorders 

Students in 4M, 4S and 4T will need a 
Recorder for their music lessons this year.  A 
note went home with students last week about 
purchasing your Recorder from the office for 

$10.  Every student will need a Recorder to use 
from week 6 lessons.  If you have a Recorder 
at home that you think would be suitable, 
please bring it in to show Miss Strahle.  You 
may still need to purchase one from the office, 
depending on the quality of the instrument.  
Please don’t be tempted to purchase one from 
the $2 shop – it will not be money well spent.  
Please make sure once you have a Recorder 
that your child’s name is clearly labelled on it. 

Recorder Club 

Students in years 5 and 6 have the 
opportunity to audition for our Senior Recorder 
Club today.  Rehearsals will start NEXT 
MONDAY (18th Feb) morning at 8:15am in the 
music room.   

Year 4 students learning Recorder this 
year will have the opportunity to audition for 
Junior Recorder Club later in the term. 

Looking forward to a great musical year 
ahead!! 

Kiralee Strahle 

Music Teacher 

 

 

 

Achievement Awards K-2: 

1M Orlando Brown Giselle Munter 

1H Annabel Penna Carter Powell 

2M Luke Stafford  Kate Pan 

 

 

 

Sport Awards K-2: 

K Red  Riley McInney 

K Blue  Kai Wallis 

K Yellow Connor Douglass 

K Green Amelia Hearn 

1T  Gabby Georgiou 

1M  Giselle Munter 

1K  Christina Chen 

2M  Coco Brown 

2B  Annabelle Jones 

2G  Annabelle Eldridge 
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P&C Update 

 This is just a quick reminder that the P&C 
AGM and Term 1 meeting will be held on 
Tuesday 19th February at 7.30pm in the 
primary school staff room. 

 The agendas for both meetings and a full 
AGM notification can be found later in the 
Newsletter. 

 We’d love to see as many parents as 
possible at the meetings. If you would like to 
nominate for one of the executive committee 
positions but can’t attend the meeting please 
email your interest to tps.pandc@outlook.com 
or contact the school office. 

  

Victoria  

P&C President 

 

Scholastic Bookclub  

Welcome to Scholastic Bookclub for 2019 
and a very warm welcome to our new students 
and families. 

Catalogues will be sent home with your 
child this week and the closing date for 
Bookclub orders is THURSDAY, 21 February. 
 Don't forget that every book order placed, 
Scholastic gives back 20% of the order spend 
to TPS enabling our children to benefit from 
valuable educational resources purchased for 
our classrooms. 

Payment is by LOOP (Linked Online 
Ordering & Payment) platform for parents. 
 This payment platform makes it so easy, 
there's no need to return paper order forms or 
payment receipt details to school.  All orders 
are linked directly to school and books will still 
be delivered to your child's classroom.  There's 
plenty of help on the site to get you ordering via 
LOOP. 

You are now able to tag items intended as 
gifts when ordering and we will let you know 
when your order is ready for pick-up.  

Please remember NO CASH can be 
accepted.  

Books should arrive within 2 weeks of the 
closing date. 

 

Happy Reading! 

Book Club Co-Ordinators 

Merie Botes (K-2) 0431 446 749 

Joanne Moore (3-6) 0400 360 146 

Position Vacant – Canteen Assistant 

We are looking for a Canteen Assistant to 
work in the canteen on Thursdays from 9am to 
12pm and casually at other times.  

For more information please contact 
Haylee or Laura in the canteen.  

For a copy of the position description or to 
apply, please contact Rachel Fryer, Canteen 
Secretary on 0431 483 384,  
Rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au 

Closing date: Friday 22nd February 2019 

 

Canteen 

Thank you to all last week’s helpers! 
We’d love to know of a parent or grandparent 
that is thinking about coming in to help out at 
canteen, please come over to meet us. It’s a 
great day and you get to hear news about the 
school and meet other parents at the school. 

Helpers for this week are: 

Wednesday 13th February: 

Akiko Jones & Diana Anderson. 

Thursday 14th February: 

Kristy Stewart & Negar McNamara. 

Friday 15th February: 

Mel Liu, Simon Denne, Suzanne Miller & 
Angela Simpson. 

Monday 18th February: 

Nay Fagan & Nat Fiander 

 

Thank you from TPS Canteen 

Haylee & Laura 

 

OOSH News 

Dear Parents, 

 Welcome back to OOSH, Term 1 - 2019. It 
is so great to see our familiar faces and to 
welcome all of the new families. 

 Can we please remember the following; 

 OOSH is currently at full capacity and we are 
trying to work through our waitlist as quickly as 
possible. Unfortunately this means that we  
have NO CASUAL SPOTS at OOSH. Should 
you request a casual visit this needs to be 
done in writing and should parents advise us 
they will be absent, then we can offer the spot 
out. Please do not turn up on the morning or 
send your child to OOSH in the afternoon 
without having confirmation. This being said if 

mailto:tps.pandc@outlook.com
tel:0431%20446%20749
tel:0400%20360%20146
mailto:Rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au
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parents could please notify OOSH as early as 
possible of an absence this will allow us to be 
able to help out other families by giving them a 
casual spot. 

We appreciate your patience with the new sign 
in/sign out system. OOSH has tried very hard 
to make this as easy and efficient as possible 
for all families. It is a new process for us and it 
is a legal requirement that OOSH has manual 
sign in and out times. 

Parents will need to remember their pin to sign 
in and out of each session 

ALL AUTHORISED PERSONS have their own 
individual pin to sign in or out children. 

Any additional contacts (new pickup person) 
NEED TO BE ADDED online prior and 
approved by the centre to gain access to a pin. 

All new authorised persons collecting will need 
to provide ID to the co-ordinator whilst 
collecting. 

Please don't allow your children to sign in or 
out as this is a breach of regulations. ONLY 
PARENTS/ AUTHORISED PICKUP PERSONS 
are allowed to sign in or out. 

Children cannot be signed out until they have 
been signed out. This means that if you are 
collecting your child at 3:05pm you will need to 
wait until they have physically been to the 
centre and signed in before you can sign out 
otherwise they will be marked as absent. 

 OOSH closes at 6:15pm. Please ensure that if 
you are running late that you ring up and 
advise the centre. Please remember that 
OOSH late fees are $25 per child per 15 
minutes. 

 Breakfast club finishes at 7:45am. Please 
ensure that your children are at OOSH before 
the end of breakfast so that the staff have time 
to pack  away and move onto the next activities 
for the morning. 

 

 Thank you very much 

 Chelsea OOSH Co-ordinator 
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Band News 2019 

Term1 Week3  

           
WELCOME TO OUR 2019 JUNIOR BAND! 

Junior Band start their rehearsals this week and are sure to be as  

excited as Mr Rowland is! We look forward to sharing your  

TPS Band journey with you. 
 

Tips for ALL Band Members 
Please drop off your instruments to the band room in the morning and collect them at the end of 

the day. Do not take your instrument to your classroom, they will be safe and secure in the band 

storeroom and won’t be a trip hazard! Don’t forget to collect your instruments at the end of the 

day and they must not be left in the storeroom over the weekend. 

 

All band students use the band storeroom, so please treat all instruments and other people’s 

belonging with care and respect. There is lots of storage space, but it needs to be used sensibly 

with appropriate sized instruments placed into correct shelves and NOT left randomly on the 

floor!  

 

Band parents should meet with their children’s tutors and make sure they work out the best line 

of communication. Some tutors are very busy and some prefer emails or texts, while others have 

a practice book for each student and only communicate with parents in writing, or face to face 

during lessons. It’s not always easy starting a new tutoring relationship and it may take students 

a few weeks to feel comfortable so if possible, parents are encouraged to attend tutorials and 

sit in for at least the first few weeks. 

 

Remember if you do not have a tutor, please contact Mr Rowland for assistance via e-mail 

(tpsbands@outlook.com). 
 

BAND CAMP  

8th - 10th March 2019 

     Fri 8 March at TPS 1pm-5pm; Sat 10 Mar–Sun 11 March at Crusaders, Galston 

FORMS and PAYMENT DUE THIS FRIDAY - February 15th 

All children will have received copies of Band Camp information and permission letters via email! 

Please process band camp forms, make payment and return permission, volunteer session 

and medical forms this week to assist planning and to secure your child’s attendance! 

Please note that this payment is just for CAMP, we will be asking for payment of Band contributions to cover 

the costs of the Band program, other than Camp, in Term 2.  
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‘Creative Kids’ rebate from Service NSW 

The Band Committee have looked into the new ‘Creative Kids’ rebate from Service NSW, and 

while it’s not possible for the band program to be an authorised provider as we are associated 

with the school. Parents should ask their individual tutors whether they will be accepting the 

rebate vouchers. Parents can search for authorised providers who accept the rebate voucher 

at: https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/find-creative-kids-provider 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 
(Please note these dates are subject to confirmation) 

Week Date Term 1 (29 Jan - 12 Apr) 

3 Mon 11 Feb Junior Jazz Band rehearsals commence (7.50am) 

3 Tues-Wed 
12/13 Feb 

Junior Band (separate Woodwind and Brass) and Junior 
Jazz band rehearsals commence 

3 Fri 15 Feb CAMP FORMS and PAYMENT DUE   

 

5 Mon 4 
March, 
7:30pm 

Band Camp Parent Information Night (Library) 

6 Fri 8- Sun 10 
March 

Band Camp – Crusaders, Galston 

7 Tues-Wed 
12/13 March 

Junior Band - whole band rehearsals begins 

10 Thurs 4 April Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room, 7pm) 

11 Fri 12 April 
TBC 

ANZAC Day Ceremony, 2.30pm 3-6 COLA  
 
 

Save 
the 

Date 

Sunday  

May 26th 

Ryde East Music Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 
the 

Date 

Sunday 

 16 June 

Wahroonga Band Festival 

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 
the 

Date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/find-creative-kids-provider
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BAND COMMITTEE 2019 

A HUGE thank you to all that have joined this year’s committee!!  

The TPS band program is completely run by parent volunteers as a sub-committee of our school’s 

P&C. 

Band Committee for 2019-Updated and Corrected  

Band Co-cordinators Kerry Medd & Liz Maund-Arnott 

Band Director Tim Rowland 

Treasurer Neroli Sunderland 

Secretary Fiona Rochester 

Year 6 Performance Band Mgrs Simon Denne, Lisa Romero 

Year 5 Performance Band Mgrs Leah Rigney, Zeena Skelly 

Intermediate Band Mgrs Kath Carter, Megan Treston  

Junior Band Mgrs  Anke Gambley, Victoria McMartin 

Jazz Band Mgr TBC  

Junior Jazz Band Mgr Rebecca Everson 

Instrument Co-ordinator Neroli Sunderland 

Tutor Co-ordinator Kristy Stewart 

Band Camp Co-ordinator Kim Neatherway 

Shadow Band Camp Co-ordinator Megan Treston 

Rehearsal Times for 2019 

Band Morning Rehearsal 

7.50am sharp-8.50am 

Afternoon Rehearsal 

3.15pm sharp-4.15pm 

Junior 

 

Tuesday 

Brass Instruments 

Wednesday 

Woodwind Instruments 

Intermediate 

 

Wednesday Thursday 

Performance Thursday Monday 

Junior Jazz Monday  

Jazz Band  Tuesday 

TO DO LIST 

     Return your Code of Conduct form to Mr Rowland  

     Return Band Camp forms and make payment by Friday Feb 15th 

  Note Parent Info Night date on your calendar 

       Turn up on time to your rehearsals  

       Start practicing your music! 

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to e-mail our 

 Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com,  

          Band Coordinators Kerry and Liz at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

mailto:tpsbands@outlook.com
mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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Turramurra Public School P&C 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 19 February, 2019 at 7.30pm 

Primary School Staff Room – Turramurra Public School 

 

 

The Turramurra Public School P&C AGM will be help on Tuesday 19 February at 7.30pm in the primary school 

staff room. 

Following acceptance of the minutes from the 2018 AGM, all current office bearer roles will be declared vacant 
and nominations called for the following positions: 

 President 

 2 x Vice Presidents 

 Secretary 

 Treasurer 

Nominations will also be sought for membership of the following P&C Sub-Committees: 

 Band 

 Canteen 

 Uniform Shop 

 Class Parent Coordinator 

All current P&C members are encouraged to attend the AGM to vote and/or nominate for vacant positions on 
the executive and sub-committees. New members are also encouraged to attend. 

If you would like to nominate for a position but are unable to attend the meeting please email 
tps.pandc@outlook.com or contact the school office before Friday 15 February.  

For more information concerning any aspects of the P&C including the conduct of the AGM, and the roles of 
executives and sub-committees, please go to the NSW P&C Federation website: http://pandc.org.au/faq 

The AGM is open to all parents, carers and members of the school community who wish to attend, however 
only financial members are eligible to vote and/or nominate for vacant positions. 

At the completion of the AGM the Term 1 general meeting will be held. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tps.pandc@outlook.com
http://pandc.org.au/faq
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Volunteer Programs for Literacy 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

My name is Mrs Jenny Harrisson and I’m the Learning and Support Teacher at the school. Part of my role is to oversee the 

programs run by parents and volunteers to support those students who need short term extra support in reading. All 

programs are run on a 1-1 basis. 

Both the ‘Parent Run Reading Program’ for students in Years 1 & 2 and the ‘Multilit Program’ for students in Years 3-6 

were a great success in 2018.  

I would love to hear from anyone who would be interested in joining these programs as a volunteer this year, as well as 

the wonderful volunteers who helped to make such a difference for the students last year. All I need is a commitment 

from you to be available at least once a week, preferably in the morning, on a regular basis.  No prior experience is 

required. I will train and support all volunteers and provide the necessary materials. Training will be conducted from 2.30-

3.00 Monday or Tuesday afternoons, depending on your availability.   

I hope to begin the programs as soon as possible, so I need an idea of volunteer numbers and availability. If you’d like to 

volunteer, including volunteers from last year, could you please complete the section at the end and return it to me ASAP. 

The programs for the students continuing Multilit from 2018 are ready to begin pending the organisation of the timetable, 

and I would greatly appreciate the tutors involved to contact me if they are still available. 

 

Thank you, 

Jenny Harrisson 

Learning & Support Teacher 

 

Please return to Jenny Harrisson via the office. 

o I would love to join the Volunteer Program for Literacy 

o My preference is the ‘Parent Run Reading Program’; or 

o My preference is the ‘Multilit’ Program 

o Name: ___________________________ 

o Child’s name and class: _______________________________________________ 

o Telephone number and email for contact: ______________________________________________ 

o I’m available (state day/days): _________________________ 

Thank you. 

_________________________________________________________ 
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PSSA Draw 
 

Round 2 22/2 

Home Away Cricket T-Ball/Softball 

Berowra Warrawee Warrina Street Berowra Oval 

Hornsby 
Heights 

Waitara Montview Rofe 

Turramurra 
North 

Hornsby North Cliff Oval Cliff Oval 

Turramurra Hornsby South Auluba Field of Dreams 

Mount Colah Asquith Berry Park Parklands Oval 

 

Round 3 1/3 

Home Away Cricket T-Ball/Softball 

Hornsby 
Heights 

Berowra Montview Rofe 

Warrawee Hornsby North Auluba Field of Dreams 

Hornsby South Waitara Montview Rofe 

Turramurra 
North 

Mount Colah Cliff Oval Cliff Oval 

Asquith Turramurra Mills Park Mills Park 

 

Round 4 15/3 

Home Away Cricket T-Ball/Softball 

Hornsby 
Heights 

Hornsby North Montview Rofe 

Berowra Hornsby South Warrina Street Berowra Oval 

Mount Colah Warrawee Berry Park Parklands Oval 

Turramurra Waitara Auluba Field of Dreams 

Turramurra 
North 

Asquith Cliff Oval Cliff Oval 
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If you wold like a form please collect from either the K-2 or Main Offices 


